
 

STAFF REPORT 

5/28/2025 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Andrew Simmons, P.E., Public Works Director/City Engineer  

SUBJECT: Construction Contract with Condor Inc. in an amount of $45,000 plus 10% 

contingency for the Bagdouma Park Pool Pump Replacement Project. 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Authorize Construction Contract with Condor Inc. in an amount of $45,000 plus 10% contingency 

for the Bagdouma Park Pool Pump Replacement Project. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

The pool at Bagdouma Park was rehabilitated in 2021 but the circulation pump was not replaced 

at that time. Since the pool rehabilitation until now the pump has been serviced and maintained 

regularly to continue functioning. As the summer season approaches, a new pool circulation pump 

is necessary to ensure continuous service. Staff has determined the pool pump is due for 

replacement at this time. 

 

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 

 

City Staff reached out to three companies to receive informal bids for the removal and replacement 

of the circulation pump at the Bagdouma Pool. Two companies were unresponsive. After 

reviewing the proposal from Condor Inc., City Staff has determined it meets City Standards and 

requirements. Staff recommends authorizing a construction contract with Condor Inc. for the 

Bagdouma Park Pool Pump Replacement Project.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

No Fiscal Impact to General Fund. The project will be charged to account 101-11-148-30-334-401 

Cont Serv/Bagdouma Park. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

1. Condor Proposal 

2. Construction Contract with Condor Inc. 

 


